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Beeford CE (VC) Primary School

‘All known, all cared for, all contributing’.
                           ‘How good and pleasant it is when all God’s people live together in unity’

Psalm 133:1

Issue 132






10th Sept 2021
Dear Parents/Carers

Welcome back to the Autumn term of the academic year 2021 / 22. It was super to welcome all of the children into school on Tuesday and to hear their Summer holiday highlights. This week has been even more ‘normal’ and it was lovely to see the ‘bubbles’ mixing a little more freely outside at least. The Autumn term is always an exciting and busy one so please see below for some key dates so far. Some dates such as Harvest and Christmas are yet to be finalised as we wait for further COVID advice.
M J K Bell

Behaviour Policy
The staff and children have spent this first week revising our school motto and values. Part of this is reviewing our behaviour policy, an updated version is available on our website.
https://www.beefordprimary.org.uk/
Parents Evening
Our Parents evening this year will take place on Tue 5th Oct from 3.00pm – 6.00pm. Following the response from the annual questionnaire and current COVID cases in our region this will be again be a telephone appointment. More information to follow. If you do really need to see a Classteacher face to face please let me know.
Training Day

A reminder that Fri 22nd Oct is a training day for school staff and school will be closed to all pupils.

Termly overview

Your child’s Classteacher will be sending the termly overview shortly with lots of information on the themes and topics your child will be covering this term. If you have skills or artefacts that could compliment this please let us know. There is more about our curriculum available on our website too.

After School Clubs

A reminder that our after school care club runs Mon – Thur, 3.30pm – 4.30pm at the cost of £2.50. Please book in with the office. Further information has already come home to you about additional after school clubs and other after school and lunchtime clubs will be added to the calendar soon, so please look out for more information. 
Cauliflower Cards

We will once again be completing Christmas artwork via cauliflower cards for you to purchase in the form of Christmas cards etc. More information to follow

Flu Consent

If you would like your child to receive the nasal flu vaccine in school please follow this link to complete an online consent form. Annual flu vaccinations are available this year to all students in year groups Reception up to Year 11.
https://www.nhsimms.uk/FLU/information?Id=117969&Type=FLU
The vaccinations will take place at school on 20/10/2021 The link will close on 29/09/2021 If your child has already had the Nasal Flu vaccine since Sept 2021 please disregard this message.
If you have any problems accessing the link or this is not your preferred method and would like to provide consent via the telephone please contact the immunisation team on 0333 358 3397 option 2 then option 1.
School Charity

The staff and children have decided to stick with the ‘Young Minds’ charity this year as our support for them was tricky last year with COVID restrictions. The first event is the Hello Yellow day on Fri 8th Oct where we ask the children to wear yellow for a donation to the charity. The day will be marked in school with lots of well-being and yellow activities.

Safeguarding information
Please find attached information on who to contact in school with any issues or concerns re safeguarding.

Book Pledge
You may have seen that one of the parents at North Frodingham Primary School has recently been encouraging businesses to make a book pledge for both of our schools. I am very grateful to the businesses who donated and to Mrs Theabould-Ross for her hard work. We now have £800 at each school to spend on books.

So, a big thank you to;

Morrisons Bridlington Store

The Granary, Ulrome

CB Solutions, Lissett

F Waites and Sons

Fisher UK Ltd

The Tiger Inn

East Riding Aborists

Beeford Londis Store

Chris Newland

Joanne Robinson

Backhouse Construction
Emails
As we have moved away from remote learning our class emails are checked less frequently. So, if you are making contact on an urgent matter e.g. to report an absence or update a picking up arrangement please use the office email of

beeford.primary@eastriding.gov.uk
The class emails remain as follows

FSUadmin@beeford.eriding.net
Infantsadmin@beeford.eriding.net
Ljuniorsadmin@beeford.eriding.net
Ujuniorsadmin@beeford.eriding.net
headteacher@beeford.eriding.net
Big Talk
Some of you may remember that 3 years ago when had some RSE (Relationship and Sex Education) workshops for the children delivered by the company Big Talk. They are due to come back and work with us once again on Mon 18th Oct. Due to COVID they do not hold a face to face meeting for Parents as they did before but they do provide a set of videos for you to view so you can see exactly what will be presented to your child. I will send these to you as soon as I have them. The workshops for our Nursery – Year 3 children is based around relationship education in order to keep them safer.
The workshops for our Year 4 – Year 6 children will be based around relationship, puberty and reproduction education. 
In the meantime, if you would like to know more please check the following links. Thank you

What and When:
https://www.bigtalkeducation.co.uk/rse-information-and-support-for-schools/what-and-when-sre-rse/
FAQ’s – Parents Questions Answered
https://www.bigtalkeducation.co.uk/parents/parents-sex-education-questions-answered/
If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to get in touch with me.

Covid precautions
Some Covid precautions remain in place. Please support us with 

· leaving the school site promptly

· Only 1 person per child dropping off and picking up

· Sending your child with appropriate clothing for increased ventilation

· Supporting us with regular handwashing and sanitising

· Contacting us by phone or email

· Responding quickly to operational questions e.g. school lunch choices etc.

· Contacting us quickly if your child or anyone in your household has covid symptoms and isolating as per Government guidelines

· getting a test if necessary and informing us of the outcome
Diary Dates.
	Sept
	

	Tue 14th
	Swimming starts for Year 3 / 4

	Thur 16th 
	Ukulele sessions start for Year 1 / 2

	Oct
	

	Mon 4th 
	Dental Nurse visit for FSU

	Tue 5th
	Parents Evening

	Fri 8th
	Hello Yellow Day

	Wed 13th
	Year 1 / 2 trip to Hornsea Museum

	Mon 18th 
	Big Talk Education

	Wed 20th
	Flu vaccines

	Fri 22nd
	School closed for training day

	Nov
	

	Mon 1st 
	Diwali week

	Fri 12th
	Children in Need day

	Mon 15th
	Anti-bullying week

Odd Socks day

	Tue 23rd
	Final Swimming session for Year 3 / 4

	Dec
	

	Wed 1st
	Christmas tree and Post box goes up in school

	Fri 17th
	Break-up for Christmas


	Term Dates

	Autumn Term 2021

Training Day          Mon 6th September
Term Begins              Tue 7th September
Training Day              Fri 22nd October
Half Term                 25th – 29th October
Term Ends                 Fri 17th December
Spring Term 2022

Training Day              Tue 4th January

Term Starts              Wed 5th January

Half Term                 21st – 25th February

Term Ends                 Fri 8th April

Summer Term 2022

Term Begins              Mon 25th April
Half Term                 30th – 3rd June

Training Day              Mon 6th June

Term Ends                 Fri 22nd July
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